
  

 

 
 

June 2019 
 

HUNDON VILLAGE HALL & PLAYING FIELD 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
The Annual General Meeting of the Village Hall and 
Playing Field Charity will be held on Monday 3

rd
 June 

2019 in the Social Club commencing at 19:30.  
 
All residents over the age of 18 are eligible to attend. 
  
A meeting of the elected committee will follow 
immediately after. 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

FLOWER FESTIVAL 
 

SUNDAY 23 JUNE  11.30 a.m.—5.00 p.m. 
 

As part of the Hundon open gardens day on Sunday 
23 June there will be a flower festival in the church for 
all to enjoy.  We shall be serving tea and cakes in our 
‘café’ and we look forward to welcoming many visitors 
to see our wonderful flower arrangements.  
 
The theme this year is ‘a favourite book’. 

Hundon Garage Sale  
in support of  

The East Anglian Air Ambulance 
 

Sunday 30th June 2019 
9 am —1 pm 
£10 per pitch 

 
If you'd like to take part 

Please contact 
Helen Melhuish on 01440 786371 

HUNDON OPEN GARDENS 
AND CRAFT FAIR 

 
 

 SUNDAY 23RD JUNE  

 
12 NOON—5PM 

 
East Anglian Air Ambulance and  

My Wish at West Suffolk Hospital  

are the two excellent local good causes  

chosen to benefit from this event.  

 

Full details on p. 9 

17 gardens open 

HUNDON SOCIAL CLUB 
FRIDAY 28TH JUNE  

JOIN US FOR AN   
EVENING OF FUN 
ENTERTAINMENT  
WITH SNOWY’S  

ALTERNATIVE BINGO  

DOORS OPEN 7.30PM 
BAR & RAFFLE 
ALL WELCOME 

MEMBERS £ 1.00 
NON-MEMBERS £ 2.00 

HUNDON PARISH COUNCIL 
 
A vacancy exists for a co-opted position as parish 
councillor for Hundon. 
 
If you are interested in this position please make your 
application in writing no later than 12th June to 7 Rogeron 
Close Hundon C010 8DW. 
 
All candidates will be interviewed and one will be selected. 
 
Mark your envelope Parish Council Vacancy and send to 
the above address. 

Philip Impey 



2 

 

01440 842178 or 07979 620488 

At Hundon Village Hall  15th  and 19th June 

HUNDON CRAFT GROUP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our May meeting was spent planning our contribution to the Annual 
Show in September.  Our aim is to produce a miniature ‘Crafters’ 
Garden’ using one of Jill Chinery’s Dolls Houses as the backdrop.  It 
was a lively session with some interesting ideas as to how we can 
create miniature walled gardens, patios, paths, plants and other 
garden features. 
 
The dates for our next three meetings when we will be working on our 
garden are: 
 
Friday 7

th
 June 

Friday 12
th
 July; and  

Friday 2
nd

 August – all at Timbertops, Brook Close from 10.00 -12.00.
 
If you would like to join us or need more details, please contact 
Sandra on 786410 or Beryl on 786727. 

WEST SUFFOLK COUNCIL 
WASTE MANAGEMENT 

 
Periodically wheeled bins may split. If this has 
happened to one of your bins please report the 
damage. A replacement bin will be delivered as 

soon as it can be arranged. 
Waste Management : 
 
 01638 719284              01284 757320 
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Scott’s Home & Garden Services 
(No job too small) 

Competitive Rates — Fully insured 

David Scott (Clare) 01787 277670   
 Mobile  07484 810590 

Home 
Small  DIY Jobs 
Painting 
Flat Pack Furniture 
Handyman Jobs 
 

Gardening 
Grass cutting 
Weeding 
Planting 
Pruning 
Fence painting 

HUNDON EDUCATIONAL 
 FOUNDATION 

 
The next meeting of the Trustees  

will be held in July 2019  
 

 Please apply now - applications received after 
21 July will not be considered until next time.  
 

 GRANTS FOR EDUCATIONAL PURPOSES  
  
If you need financial assistance to pay fees for 
educational courses (including music and              
sports), for educational outings, for books or 
fees for students at college or university, or for 
any other educational purpose, then you can 
apply for a grant.  
  
Applications: 
 
Please apply by email and include your bank 
sort code and account number. Then any grant 
will be transferred directly into your bank and 
you will be informed by email. This will save us 
all handling cheques and is secure PROVIDED 
you are careful to give accurate sort codes and 
account numbers as it is difficult or impossible to 
recover  monies sent to the wrong place.   
 
To be considered for a grant, you must:  
 Be under the age of 25 or making an 
application in respect of a person under 25.  
 
 Reside within the Parish of Hundon.  
 
 Please apply by email giving the following 
information: 
 
Name and address of student.  
Age of student. 
Your sort code and account number and the 
account name.  
Details of your application. 
 
Due to restricted funds the trustees cannot 
normally make grants for routine travelling 
expenses. 
 
General Data Protection Regulations.  
Your details will be recorded on the 
Foundation’s records for audit purposes but 
your bank details will be deleted from our 
records once any payment has been made. So, 
if you have made an application in the past you 
will need to supply your bank details again.  
 
Emails should be sent to 
beaufordlodge@hotmail.com by 21 July 2019 
and will be acknowledged and dealt with in the 

strictest confidence. 

Letters, if essential, can be sent to Beauford 
Lodge, Mill Road, Hundon.  

Please phone the Administrator, Bernard Beer, 
on 07899-922418 or 01440-786942 if you need 
any further information. 

HUNDON WI 
 

Following our annual meeting in May we had Jill Brown, Fiona Lodge 
and Pat Smith from Hundon visit us to talk about the Hundon 
Hedgehog Rescue Centre. Based in Jill's back garden in refurbished, 
double glazed comfort (Jill's birthday request to her husband) 40 
hedgehogs were brought safely through this winter alone. 
 
Starting with one baby hedgehog ten years ago, both knowledge and 
expertise have expanded, with hedgehogs brought to the rescue 
centre from as far afield as Felixstowe, such has their reputation 
spread throughout the veterinary loop and the British Hedgehog 
Society.  
 
Jill's tireless work aided and abetted by Fiona and Pat and their band 
of helpers left us full of interest and admiration for their achievement 
and commitment. 
 
Our next meetings will be our members summer outing and a garden 
party. July will be back to normal at the Village Hall. 
 

Thursday, 11th July at 7.30 pm –  
 
Sallie Walrond with ' Spot the Tune' 
 
Visitors welcome. Visitor's fee £3.50 
 

Jan McLardy 
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 SACRED & SECULAR CHORAL MUSIC 
FROM AROUND THE WORLD ACROSS  

THE CENTURIES 
 

MUSIC 
for a 

SUMMER’S EVENING 
 
 

The Choir of Jesus College, Cambridge 
 Richard Pinel, Director 

 
 

SATURDAY 6 JULY  6.30P.M.  
IN 

HUNDON CHURCH 
 
 
 

Tickets £13 (in advance) or £15 (on the door), Under 12s £7 
(includes refreshments) 

  
Available from Hundon Village Shop and  

Harris & Harris Bookshop, Clare 
 

Tickets now on Sale 
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DEADLINE for JULY issue  
23RD JUNE by 12 noon please 

 
Please make a note  

of the deadline 
 

Contact details on p. 18 

BIJOU BEAUTY Based in Hundon 
Small and friendly,  

fully qualified and insured. 

 

Offering: Eyelash extensions 
 (patch test required 48hrs before) 

Facial waxing, lip, chin,  
eyebrows £6 per area. 

 
Eye Lash Lifting - this is a perm and tint  

which gives you a natural curl and  
colour to your own eyelashes £26 

 
Tinting £6, for eyebrows or eyelashes. 

Spray Tanning 
Traditional Nail polish £10 

Gelish nails £15 
Bonded Hair extensions 

I am fully qualified and insured. 
For a friendly, one to one treatment contact:  

Justine Sullivan 
Mobile: 07976 477243 

www.facebook.com/
BIJOUBEAUTY11  

Tours of Broxted 
2019 

 

Every year we arrange tours of Broxted Estate (the old RAF Stradishall 
airfield) to look at all aspects of the site including conservation, wildlife 
(especially birds and insects), botany, the history (including RAF 
Stradishall), the Solar Farm, arable farming, livestock, hedges and 
woodland management.  Tours combine the use of a tractor and trailer 
together with some walking. 
 
This year the Tour will be on Friday 21

st
 June starting at 5.30pm.  

Proceedings will draw to a close at about 8.00pm 
 
Numbers have to be limited to about 25, so please email Charles 
Ryder at charles@gbfco.com or text him on 07831 318019 if you 
would like to come on the Tour. 
 
We look forward to seeing you! 
 

Charles Ryder  

http://www.facebook.com/BIJOUBEAUTY11
http://www.facebook.com/BIJOUBEAUTY11
mailto:charles@gbfco.com
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SHORT WALKS IN CLARE 
 The walks take place every Tuesday at 
10.30am, and are led by trained 
volunteers.  All these walks are free: there is 
no need to book, just turn up and join one of 
our friendly walking groups and enjoy walking 
together! All walks start at the Old Goods 
Shed at 10.30 am near the car park of Clare 
Castle Country Park – meet from 10.15am. 

LETTER FOR THE PARISH MAGAZINE 
 
Then God said, “Let us make humankind in our image, according to our 
likeness; and let them have dominion over the fish of the sea, and over 
the birds of the air, and over the cattle, and over all the wild animals of 
the earth, and over every creeping thing that creeps upon the earth." 
 (Genesis 1.26) 
 
These words from the Old Testament book of Genesis lie very heavily 
on me, and possibly on many other people too. As I write this, the 
news has been full of devastating facts and figures about the impact 
human beings have had, and are having, on our world, and the 
ecological crisis that faces us all.  Now we have been informed that 
around one million species, including plants and animals, are 
threatened with extinction within decades - possibly during our lifetime, 
and certainly during our children's and grandchildren’s lifetime.  This 
makes for difficult and extremely uncomfortable reading, coupled with a 
sense of sheer impotency.  How have we ended up in such a mess, 
and what on earth can be done to halt this?    
 
According to research, plastic pollution has increased ten times since 
the early 1980s, and I can well believe this.  I recall a few years ago 
travelling by ship between Singapore and India, and being aghast at 
the plastic waste floating alongside, for miles and miles and for days 
and days, as we made the journey to Chennai. It was truly dreadful.  
We dump millions of tonnes of toxic waste into the seas, and our 
insatiable appetite for cheap food, clothing and other items fuel the fire 
that seems to be out of control. Coral reefs have halved; there is 
pressure on land where crops are grown, deforestation, and wetlands 
that have been ravaged even more than the forests.  Biodiversity is in 
decline – in short, we are simply plundering the resources of both land 
and sea, to such an extent that one wonders if there is any going back. 
 
When God handed human beings the keys to His creation, He did so in 
the hope and trust we would treasure His world, and that we would 
tend and care for it as He tends and cares for us.  The words from 
Genesis indicate that God made us to be reflections of Him, because 
He made us in His likeness. If we are to be true reflections of our 
creator God, then we should have some of His characteristics as well – 
including loving the world and all that He created. If we are to love our 
neighbour as Jesus taught us, then that extends to creation. Harm that 
and you harm your neighbour, especially the world’s poor, onto whom 
the threat of climate change falls more heavily. 
 
Thank God many of us are very importantly ‘doing our bit’, by recycling, 
cutting down on waste – yes, apparently we waste one-third of all our 
food; making informed consumer choices and more - but if world 
leaders aren’t behind this, then our efforts are just a drop in the ocean. 
World leaders need to take this absolutely seriously in terms of what 
the scientists call “transformative change” that will shift us away from 
the situation we are in towards one that will help us rebuild a viable 
and sustainable planet. It must be a joint, cohesive and worldwide 
effort if it is to work at all. Let us pray that sense will prevail, and that 
worldwide action to halt our destructive impact will happen – and soon. 
 
As custodians of this planet, we would do well to remember the 
following words from Psalm 26.1 : 
 
“The earth is the Lord’s and all that is in it, the world, and those who 
live in it.” 

Rev’d Lynda Sebbage 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
JUNE SERVICES 

 
SUNDAY     9 JUNE       9.00 a.m.         Holy Communion 

 
SUNDAY   23 JUNE       6.00 p.m.          EVENSONG 
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HUNDON HAWKS U13’S END OF SEASON REPORT  
 
After a difficult season the Hawks finished with a respectable 10 points (3 wins and a draw) and avoided finishing bottom 
of the table by beating Haverhill Rovers 1-5 in our last away fixture.  
 
The coaches remarked early on in the campaign (when it was evident the team was perhaps playing a division or two 
higher than we’d expected) that it could only improve their game by playing against better teams. What we weren’t 
expecting was to see how strong the boys were as a group and how they stuck together through it all. It makes the 
finishing position and final points tally seem insignificant. 
 
Hopefully next year will see us pitched in a division where we can once again enjoy competitive fixtures. 
 
We brought the season to a close with the now well established parents vs lads match which was followed by the 
presentation of trophies. 
 
Hotdogs, burgers, cakes, ice creams and other refreshments were served and enjoyed. Thanks to all who helped with 
that (you know who you are) and especially to Pauline and Katrina who have been fantastic all season.  
 
It is a testimony to  how much the coaches have improved the team when I say that for the first year the adults were 
quite comprehensively thrashed and generally run ragged. In previous years I seem to recall having to let the boys have 
a sporting chance in this fixture but this time they ran rings around us. 
 
We all watched them at each game but it wasn’t until we played against them, tried to keep up with and catch them, or 
tackle them that we realised how much faster, stronger and better they have become.  
 
Well done Alan and Graham. I know you are proud of them.  
 
As we will be playing 11 vs 11 next season and have lost a couple of players we would be keen to hear from anyone 
who is interested in signing on and is currently in school year 7 or 8. Just give me a call on 07880771878. 
 
Finally  can I just record a thank you from the lads for the very generous donation received from a kind couple who live 
close to the field and enjoy hearing the team training and playing so much that they simply wanted to contribute 
something to help the club.  
 
The team badly needed new kit as well as new goalposts and we are all very grateful for this kind gesture. 
 

Glynn  
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Automatic Gates – DKN Services Ltd  
Have approved CAMESAFE Installer Status. 

 
Automatic Gates Swing/Slide, 

 Rising Bollards, Barriers, Railings, 
Structural Steel. 

Welding/Fabrication 
 

www.dknservices.co.uk 
email: doug@dknservices.co.uk or 

dawn@dknservices.co.uk 
 

01284 811781 / 07767882262 / 07788153329  
 
 

HONEY HILL BRASSERIE FRIENDSHIP LUNCH 
 

Held on the last Sunday of each month in the warm and friendly 
surroundings of Honey Hill Brasserie on Market hill in Clare. The 
lunches are relaxed and informal gatherings open to everyone, 
generally of more senior years, who find themselves alone on Sundays 
and would like some company, a nice lunch, a good chat and maybe 
even a board game or two to finish off the day. Our doors are open 
from 11.30 so please come in for a coffee and biscuits and have a look 
at the Sunday papers.  
 
Lunch is served at 1 pm, we have a few large tables so everyone has 
someone to chat to. There is NO CHARGE for the Sunday Friendship 
lunch but if you would like to make a small donation there is a jar by 
the front door. Any donations made are given to the Clare Community 
First Responders to further the excellent service that they provide. 
 

Please telephone Graham, Chef Proprietor of Honey Hill  
to book your place. 

01787 278332 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
COMMUNITY LUNCH 

 
Over 20 people enjoyed our community lunch on 1 May; there was 
much laughter and chatter with many coming back for second 
helpings!  It was all rounded off with coffee and chocolates.  Our 
thanks go to those who helped with the cooking and preparation and 
serving on the day and also selling raffle tickets.  A total of £195 was 
raised for church funds. 

Margaret Langridge 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
 

COMING UP!! 
 

Sunday 28 July 3.00p.m. in the church 
 

PET SERVICE!  
 
 

We would love to see as many of  
your wonderful pets as possible  
at this service, large or small,  

the more the merrier. 
 

Please make a note of the date 

http://www.dknservices.co.uk
mailto:doug@dknservices.co.uk
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HUNDON PARISH COUNCIL 
NEXT MEETING 

19TH JUNE 
7.30PM 

VILLAGE HALL SOCIAL CLUB 

HUNDON OPEN GARDENS 

 & CRAFT FAIR 

 SUNDAY 23RD JUNE  

 
 
East Anglian Air Ambulance and My Wish at West 
Suffolk Hospital are the two excellent local good causes 
chosen to benefit from this event.  

Gardens  

We have 17 lovely gardens opening from 12-5 pm, 3 of 
those have art studios with one also having a music studio, 
all of which will be open. Another garden has a working 
train set. There will be a mini-bus shuttle service available 
on the day to transport you to those gardens on the 
outskirts of the village.  

Craft Fair 

There will be an excellent variety of 13 crafts on display in 
the village hall from 11am—5pm and refreshments will 
also be available.  
 
Volunteers 
If you would be willing to sit with single occupant garden 
owners, assist with car parking or help serve refreshments, 
even if only for an hour, then please contact me. 
 
Anyone in the village who would like to piggy-back this 
event in support of their own local good causes is very 
welcome to do so. Let us know the who, the what and the 
where and we will try to include you in our advertising and 
our map of the day.  
 
If you would like to volunteer to help or would like more 
information then please contact:- 
      
Julie Starling tel 01440 786500 or 
email julie.1904@hotmail.co.uk 

tel:01440%20786500
mailto:julie.1904@hotmail.co.uk
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HGC Monthly Blog 2019 
   
Saturday 27 April -  
‘No Work Gardening’ with Star 
Speaker, Bob Flowerdew. The 
village hall was full and buzzing 
with anticipation, ready to listen 
to Bob, and we were not 
disappointed. His easy manner 
and dry wit kept us entertained 
and amused. Following his talk 
and Q&A session there were tea 
and biscuits, raffle tickets to buy. 
Bob brought some unusual seedlings, seeds and books for sale and 
several people enjoyed chat with Bob while he signed books.  He very 
generously donated two books to our raffle. All in all, he is a super 
speaker very easy on the ear and it was an enjoyable way to spend a 
Saturday afternoon.  Seeing and speaking to one of Gardening’s 
Greats, as was Pippa Greenwood last year.    

May 
Thursday 16 –   Neil 
Dickinson from Haverhill 
Wildlife Group – ‘Coming back 
to Butterflies’. An unusual talk, 
as Neil showed us how his life, 
with its ups and downs, had 
influenced his huge interest in 
butterflies and still does.    He 
waived a speaker’s fee so we 
will be making a donation to the 

St Nicholas Hospice in Bury St Edmunds at Neil’s request. The picture 
shows a Gatekeeper butterfly.  
        
Sunday 26 – Garden visit to ‘Two Cottages’ at Chrishall, Saffron 
Walden.  Visit recommended by a member.  
 

June 
 

Sunday 23 Open Gardens and Craft at the Village Hall – More 
details in another section of the Hundon Herald. 
  

July 2019 
 

Thursday 18 – David Smale – Reviving the tradition of growing saffron 
in Saffron Walden.  Refreshments, Raffle and Sales Table. 
          
Sunday 21 – Spud-in-a-bucket harvest and picnic . 
 
A week day – Farm Tour at the Tiptree Visitor Centre £4 per adult. 
Visit Museum and Tea Room. Combined Tour and Cream Tea £10 
each.    
On way home call in at Perrywood Garden Centre. 
 

August 2019  
 

Date TBC - East Ruston Old Vicarage Garden. Open 12.00 to 
5.30pm. Entry - Adults £9.50. Children £1.00 (3-14 years). Depending 
on numbers visit will be by minibus 

 

HUNDON SHOW – SUNDAY 8TH SEPTEMBER 2019 
You will find details of the photography classes elsewhere in the 
Hundon Herald.   
 
Find more about Hundon Gardening Club on 
hundonvillagehall.onesuffolk.net  

 
 
 

HUNDON SHOW 
 

2019 SHOW PHOTOGRAPHY 
CLASSES 

 

Sunday 8 September - 

Save the Date 
 

The Hundon Show this year is on 
Sunday 8 September at the Village 

Hall. 
 
And as usual we would like to whet the 
appetite of all you photography 
enthusiasts by giving you advance 
notice of the classes, they are as 
follows: 
 
For adults:                  

A Suffolk Sky 

 
Hundon Landmark 

 
Reflection   

 (any interpretation  
of the word) 

 
Close-up of a Garden-dweller 

 
‘Bridge over Troubled Water’  

(Simon and Garfunkel) 
(any interpretation) 

 
And for the juniors, under 10 and 10 to 
15 years of age: 
 

A photograph of any Creature  
in the Garden 

 
For your guidance and as advised by 
the judge, the photographs should be  
5” x 7”, borderless, not mounted, or 
titled. The photographs are to be not 
more than 5 years old 
 
We look forward to seeing your entries 

on Sunday 8 September 2019 
 

‘Happy Snapping’ 

 
 

  

http://hundonvillagehall.onesuffolk.net


11 

 

Supplier & Fitter of  
made to measure 
Blinds, Curtains,  
Tracks & Poles 

 
Haverhill’s local blindsman,  
quality blinds at affordable 

  If you’d like a catalogue please call 
KATY 07789115962 

 

HUNDON VILLAGE SHOP NEWS 
 

June and summer sunshine again…we hope! The 
shop is all set to meet your needs for treats and 
ice creams with teas and coffees to be enjoyed 
sitting at the picnic tables with your friends. Locally 
sourced fresh produce is also available…allowing 
you to do your bit for reducing your environmental 
footprint. Come and see what we have to offer. 

 

The shop would like to say a big “thank you” to 
David Mitson, who has come to our rescue 
once again and made a fantastic new 
noticeboard. The old one had become 
unusable and David stepped in to make us a 
new one that is both serviceable and attractive. 
Many thanks, David. 
 

 

 

 

 

Please will shop users note the opening hours of the shop and post 

office. The shop is open at 8.00am during the week and 
closes at 5.00pm. The post office is only available until 
1.00pm though. Saturday is a bit different…shop opens at 
8.00am but closes at 1.00pm. Sunday is different again! We 
open at 10.00am and close at 12.00pm.  

Please will folk realise that just because the volunteers are there 
doesn’t mean they are ready to open. There is much to be done and 
volunteers get there early to sort and check the papers…and with all 
the inserts that need to put into the papers (especially on Sunday) that 
takes some considerable time.  

Then we need to check the fridges and freezers, monitor the shelves to 
make sure no produce is past its sell by date or make price reductions 
where we can. We then need to warm up the photocopier ready for 
your use and make sure the coffee machine is filled and ready.  

If we can open early…we will, but it is unhelpful to have people 
knocking the door and expecting to be served before we are ready.  

Your understanding and support in this is much appreciated. Similarly, 
at the end of hours, volunteers are still working to close up properly and 
cash up. This also takes time…but when we are closed…we are closed 
and we cannot open up again. 

Denise Thompson 

OPEN GARDENS DAY 23RD JUNE.2019 
 

 We are holding a Tombola stall in the Church on this day and 
our theme is Drink and Chocolate, so if you like one or both do 
come and try your luck!  
Any contributions for prizes would be very welcome -  
01440 820423 
 
        Ann McGregor  
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BROXTED SOLAR COMMUNITY FUND FOR HUNDON  

 
This was established following the completion of the solar farm in 2014. To date the Fund has awarded a total of 
£45,500, benefitting the Primary School, Pre-School and various clubs and organisations. We invite applications for this 
year and will welcome any that can be shown to bring material benefit to make our village an even better place in which 
to live and enjoy!    
 

 APPLICATIONS FOR FUNDING - 2019  
 

The main features of the Community Fund are summarised: -   
 
 • This year the total amount awarded will be £10,500. This will include a direct annual payment of £1,500 to 
Hundon School. 
 
  • The balance of £9,000 will be awarded to organisations or groups within Hundon.  To receive an award from the 
Community Fund, an application must make a material change or create material benefit for the Community in and 
around Hundon, and may include revenue items as well as capital payments.  
 
 • The minimum award through the Community Fund will be £1,000 as any applicant must demonstrate ‘material 
change’ or ‘material benefit’ for the Community i.e. not narrowly focused or small in size or scope. 
 
   • The Community Fund is run by the Community Fund Group who will meet to discuss the merits of each 
application to determine whether or not they qualify for funding and if so how much will be awarded.  At any one time 
the Group will consist of four members: 
  
   − The Chairman or Representative of the Parish Council – currently Geoff Spooner 
 
   − The Chairman or Representative of the Village Hall Committee.   
 
   − One other representative of the Hundon Community with wide knowledge and experience of it - currently 
     David Rowlinson who was Parish Council Chairman when the proposal for Broxted Solar was presented 
     at a meeting which was also attended by Dorothy Whittaker who was Hundon’s Borough Councillor at 
     the time.  
 
   − A representative of Navigator Land LLP, the owners of Broxted Estate (and hence landlords of Broxted 
     Solar) - the first such representative being Charles Ryder.   David Rowlinson acts as Chairman of the 
     Community Fund Group and Charles Ryder/ Navigator Land LLP administers it.  
 
If your club or Organisation has a project requiring funding and which meets the above criteria, submit details of what 
any award will be used for and where it involves the purchase of equipment or services should include more than one 
quote.  Please note that all applications must be for projects which require £1,000 or more and which will be completed 
within 1 year of receipt of the award.   
 

Applications should be emailed to Charles Ryder at charles@gbfco.com by 30th June.   
 
During the ensuing two weeks, the Community Fund Group will consider the applications seeking, where necessary, 
further information.  The Group will then make recommendations to Broxted Solar as to which applications should be 
awarded funding and payments are anticipated to be made by the end of August. Depending on the total sum 
requested from all applications, some which qualify may not receive an award this year, but such projects can apply 
again next year.  
 
The Community Fund Group looks forward to receiving applications in the coming weeks.  We very much hope that 
Broxted Solar’s Community Fund will continue to be of great benefit to the Community of Hundon over the coming 
years. 
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Internal & External Property 

Renovation 

Extensions & Conversions 

Sand & Cement, Polymer and 

Lime Rendering 

All types of Plastering 

 

CONTACT PHIL ON:  

07766 406 477 
phil.propertyrenovation@outlook.com 

SUFFOLK  LIBRARIES 
MOBILE LIBRARY ROUTE 18 
Calling every four weeks on 

Wednesdays 
 

Hundon Village Hall  
2.50—3.50 19th June 

HUNDON COMMUNITY CAFÉ 
at your VILLAGE HALL every THURSDAY  

2.30 - 4.30 pm 
 

Look out for the blue spotted teapot sign 
 

It was lovely to see some Year 6 children from the 
school after a week of sitting their SATs tests. I hope 
some of you had some lovely memories of your 
younger days when you used to come to cafe with 
your mums and siblings? 
 
CUPCAKE DAY will soon be here again! 
Thursday 13 June we will be holding our second 
cupcake day supporting The Alzheimer’s Society.  
Look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Would you like to be a volunteer and help us in the 
kitchen?  Our numbers are dwindling due to other 
work commitments, health and increasing age!!  
Although we do have 8 volunteers, we really could 
do with  2 more.  Although we are all female, males 
would be welcome!!   
You can contact me on jburrows60@hotmail.co.uk or 
call me on 01440 786554  
 
Come and join us for an afternoon of socialising with 
friends and enjoy tea and cake. We make the tea, 
bake the cakes and do the washing-up!   
    
Cakes and scones are all home made and the chat 
and laughter is free! 
 
 
Janet Burrows 
  
 
PS thank you Paul for 
always remembering to put 
out the blue teapot sign! 
 

 
 Look for us on hundonvillagehall.onesuffolk.net  

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH  
– Tip for June 

  
An easy and low cost way to discourage shed or garage burglars is to 
fix one or two 110+dB ‘rape alarm’ to the rafters, away from the 
entrance door, and connect the activation pin by string to a hook on the 
inside of the door.  Around £5 each from online retailers, the interior 
noise will encourage thieves to leave promptly before someone comes 
to investigate.  In the rafters they should find it difficult to replace the 
activation pin(s) quickly. 
 

http://hundonvillagehall.onesuffolk.net
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KAD Cars 

Professional & Reliable Taxi Services 

 Executive Travel 

 Airport Transfers 

 Race Days 

 Day / Evening Hire 

 Travel in our Pristine Cars or Luxury Mini-
bus 

 Tel: 01440 707318 

 Read our reviews on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/KadCarsLtd 

CLASP SENIOR CENTRE 
Coffee, lunch and tea provided at a low cost 

At The Old School Community Centre,  
Callis Street, Clare CO10 8PX 

Meets every Wednesday 10am—4pm 
 

01787 277743 
Contact: Christine Little 

TONY ELVIN 
 

Plumbing and heating engineer  
with over 40 years experience  

 
Gas and oil servicing, breakdowns and repairs  

 
Free friendly advice  

 
07511 889214 

 
 07964 889987  

Tickets also available from Jill Brown  01440 786789 

Hundon Community Primary School and the PTA would like to 
thank everyone who came to our auction and games night in the 
village hall on 3rd May, or who donated money or items to sell. It 
was an enjoyable evening and we raised almost £1500 towards 
an outdoor classroom for the school, so we're very grateful for 
your support! 
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    NOW SELLING PETROL AND DIESEL  
Professional, friendly service with honest 

advice about your car — visit us for: 

 MOTs 

 Fault Diagnostics 

 All mechanical repairs 

 Servicing 

 Body Work 

 Class 4 and 7 MOTs 

 Air conditioning servicing and 

repair 

 Routine maintenance (including tyres, brakes, 

exhausts, batteries, lights, air conditioning 
etc) 

 HEATING OIL AVAILABLE 

 Car sales 

Stradishall Service Station 
( Opp. HMP Highpoint) 

Stradishall, Newmarket, CB8 9XX 

Tel: 01440 820391 

 
Visit the Hundon website: 
www.hundon-village.co.uk 

 
Website for Clare 

 www.visit-clare.co.uk  

DO YOU NEED A CARPENTER? 
 

TRADITIONAL CARPENTRY BY LAURENCE FREEL 

Advanced C&G + 30 years experience 
 

PERIOD HOMES SPECIALIST 
 

Kitchens—fitted wardrobes—airing cupboards– bannisters 
Doors—locks—fences—gates—flat packs 

 
SMALL JOBS WELCOME 

 
PHONE—07415 183330 

email:- lgunnfreel@icloud.com 

PLEASE MEDIUM RONNIE BUCKINGHAM 
will be at 

Hundon Village Hall CO10 8EE 
On 

 
MONDAY 29th JULY 

Doors open at 6.45 pm starts at 7.30pm  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TEAS AND RAFFLE MONEY WILL GO TO THE 
HUNDON HEDGEHOGS PRE SCHOOL 

 
£15 on the door 

Linda: 07890 869688  

D. J. ALBON 
BUILDING SERVICES 

Specialising in all aspects of building, decorating, 
property maintenance and repairs at competitive prices 

Brickwork * Chimneys re-pointed, repaired, rebuilt 
Extensions * Alterations * Restorations * Groundworks 

Driveways * Roofing * Fencing and repairs 
UVPC Windows * Doors * Conservatories * Fascia * Soffits 

Guttering * Plastering and repairs * Painting and Decorating 
Tiling * All Maintenance 

No Job too small * Free Estimates 

 
For a friendly and professional service call 

Office : 01787 278815 or Mobile 07948 004680 
djalbon.buildingservices@gmail.com 

http://www.visit-clare.co.uk/
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   CAPRI BLINDS 
 

 VERTICAL  ROMAN ROLLER 

PLEATED  VENETIAN WOODEN 

 

* MULTI-BLIND DISCOUNT IF YOU BUY   

3  or MORE BLINDS! * 

 

*CHILD SAFETY  DEVICES FITTED on 

REQUEST  * 

  

Free measuring - Free Fitting 

All in the comfort of your home 

11 years experience 

 
Based in Linton 

100s of satisfied LOCAL customers 
 Hundon's preferred Blind professional ,  

trusted by scores of customers in the village 

www.capriblinds.co.uk 

TELEPHONE 01223 894 020 

 
Affordable, Quality Blinds 

 

Hundon Hedgehogs Pre-School 

Hundon Village Hall, 
North Street, Hundon, 

Suffolk, CO10 8EE. 
 

Registered Charity No: 
1038958 

 

01440 786638    hundonhedgehogs@gmail.com 

Funded Early Years Education for up to 15 and 
30 hours for qualifying 2, 3 & 4 year olds. 

Our rural setting is the perfect place for your 

child to develop and grow. 

HERALD ADVERTS 
 
For Sale, Wanted and other ‘small ads’ are 
free to Hundon residents. 

 
Business adverts £5 per month. There is a 
waiting list at the moment. 

SUNDAY 9TH JUNE 
THE HIDDEN GARDENS OF CLARE 

11am—5pm 
One ticket for £5 will give you entrance to all 16 gardens as well as a 
map to identify the locations  and description of each garden. 
Accompanied children are FREE. Tell your friends and family. 
Tickets are available on the day at all gardens and beforehand from 
the Pharmacy, Hudgies, and Harris and Harris all located on the High 
Street Clare. 
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HIRE CHARGES FOR  HUNDON VILLAGE HALL 
  
Village groups, organisations, charities & fundraising events: -  
£10 per hour. Other groups: - £12 per hour 
  
Functions, such as; parties, social events, anniversaries, 
family gatherings etc., not required for the whole day: - £15 per 
hour*. 
  
Wedding receptions: - £250 for the whole day, including any 
set-up time* 
*(a refundable damage retainer will also be required in some 
cases) 
  
There is a calendar of events and availability at  
www.hundon-village.co.uk/villagehall - scroll to the link at the 
bottom of the page - or contact Graham Gosling on 
 

07720 206001  
or email :    hundonvillagehall@gmail.com 
 

EUSTON RURAL PASTIMES 
RETURNS TO EUSTON PARK 

 
Euston Rural Pastimes, a celebration of country 
life, returns to Euston Park on the Duke of 
Grafton’s Estate on Sunday, 9 June, from 10am. 
 
The event which raises money for St Nicholas 
Hospice Care and the East Anglian Air 
Ambulance and other local good causes, has 
craft and country skills demonstrations, animal 
shows, classic cars, steam engines, model 
aircrafts, food and drink stalls, as well as 
activities to entertain the children. 
 
The event has two new features this year, horse 
whisperer and stunt rider Guido Louis, will be 
showcasing his skills throughout the day and 
renowned dog writer, David Tomlinson, will be 
organising a family dog show.  
 
Euston Farms will be running trailer tours to see 
livestock, crops and wildlife and St Genevieve’s 
Church, will be hosting a flower festival.  
Well-behaved dogs are very welcome on the 
showground.  
 
The show is at Euston Park, Euston, Suffolk, 
IP24 2QH, on the A1088 between Thetford and 
Ixworth.  
 

For more information or to buy reduced price 
advance tickets, go to 
www.eustonruralpastimes.org.uk  
Tickets also available on the day.  

HUNDON CRICKET CLUB 
JUNE FIXTURES 

 
June 5th Ashdon –v– Hundon 
 
June 12th Hundon –v– Sawston/ 
                       Babraham 2 
 
June 26th Hundon –v– Linton 
 
6.30 pm start 

http://www.hundon-village.co.uk/villagehall
mailto:hvhbookings@dambresi.com
http://www.eustonruralpastimes.org.uk


18 

 

Deadline for JULY issue 
23RD JUNE by 12 noon please 

 
Contact the Editor, Gill Shepstone:  

The Farmery, Church Street,   
Hundon CO10 8ER 

 
01440 786203  

email: hundonherald@hotmail.com 

 

HUNDON VILLAGE  
HALL SOCIAL CLUB 

Saturday 22nd June 7.30PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OPEN TO SOCIAL CLUB MEMBERS— 
ALL NEW MEMBERS WELCOME.  

SORRY, NO GUESTS 
 OR U18s 
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HAVE YOU SEEN A BARN OWL? 
Please report sightings to 

Suffolk Wildlife Trust 
http://barnowl.ispywildlife.org/ 
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FULL FOOT ASSESSMENT 
About Us 
Taking care of your feet is an important 
part of your well-being, allowing comfort 
and easier walking. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with regard 
to any foot health problems you may have. 
I can visit in your home for a complete 
foot assessment and foot health care. 
 
Nail trimming and filing 
Corn and callous removal 
Bunions 
Diabetic feet 
Verrucae 
Fungal & toe nail problems etc. 
 

Fully qualified foot health practitioner 
Gerry Greenaway AHCP (Prof) 

Now at Unit 3, Deltech Europe,  
Piperell Way, Haverhill, CB9 8PH 

 

HUNDON POST OFFICE IS 
OPEN MONDAY TO SATURDAY  

 
9am—1pm 

S. ROSE PLUMBING & HEATING 
For all your plumbing & oil boiler services 

 
 plumbing repairs & installation 

 oil boiler repairs & installation 

 Oftec registered business 

 Unvented cylinders 

 Worcester boiler trained 

 

 

Call Stuart on : 

01440 762461 / 07432797372 

email : rosestuart76@icloud.com 

 

mailto:rosestuart76@icloud.com
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HERALD ARTICLES 
Remember—you can submit articles for the Herald 
at any time in the month, you don’t have to wait until 
the deadline. 
 
Items for inclusion can be emailed, typed or written. 
Anonymous articles cannot be included, 
although your name and address can be withheld 
if you prefer. 

 
DO YOU ‘DO’ FACEBOOK? 

 
Join Hundon Village Group  

A group for the residents and friends of 
Hundon in Suffolk to communicate and 
exchange news and ideas, and promote 
village events. (Not for advertising except 
for The Rose & Crown and The Plough) 
 

 
http://www.facebook.com/groups/192288217475615/  

 
 

Hundon, Suffolk Buying & Selling Group 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/585742918475149/ 
 

Hundon Social Club 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/238379770253990/ 
 
 

Hundon Village Hall http://www.facebook.com/hundonvillagehall 
 

There are also  groups for Clare, Kedington, Haverhill,  
Stradishall, Thurlow, Wickhambrook 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/192288217475615/
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http://www.redsideup.co.uk/  

 01440 706911 

DAVE COVENEY 
HANDYMAN 

 
 

PAINTING & DECORATING, TILING, 
 

STONEWORK, BRICKWORK, POINTING UP, 
 

TIDYING UP GARDENS, POWERWASHING 
 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 
 

TEL 01440 786709 MOB 07752095318 

 

Transit Load  £180 
 

Half Load £95 

Qualified Horticulturalist 
Experienced Head Gardener 
Reliable Friendly Service 

Fully insured 

  Hard and soft landscaping 

  Tree pruning, planting and felling 

  Turfing and seeding 

  Hedge cutting and planting 

  Grass cutting and strimming 

  Patios and fencing 

  Rotavating and clearance 
All garden work and landscaping undertaken 

 

LOGS FOR SALE 
For all enquiries please contact Alex Colman 

 

01440 761028  07795 364135 

www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk  

http://www.redsideup.co.uk/
http://www.countrygardensandlandscapes.co.uk/
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IN THE VILLAGE .…. 

Useful contact numbers 

Hundon Community Primary School :    
Sharon Fitzgerald      786217 
 
Hundon Hedgehogs:     786638 

Village Hall bookings: Graham Gosling         07720 206001 

Village Hall Social Club :  
Caroline Champion –     07986 882795 
 
Village Hall  Committee Chairman  
Richard Langridge       786629 
 
Hundon Shop & Post Office :      786223 

The Rose & Crown, North Street :     786261 

The Plough at Brockley Green:     786789 

Community Cafe:   Thurs  2.30pm – 4.30pm  
(Village Hall)               786638 
 
Evergreens (over 55’s) alternate Mondays –  
Pam Deeks      07554 008106 
 
Carpet  Bowls:  Fri afternoon – Mick Hathaway 786993 

Hundon WI:  Jan McLardy    786369 

Hundon Wildspace:  Geoff Spooner  -           07780 845458  

Gardening  Club:  Graham Lloyd-Robinson  787888 

Astroturf:  Stuart Alderman           07725 516265 

Hundon Cricket Club: Jumbo Barker   786788 

Hundon  Football Club:  Jenny Gaffan  07900 655188 
 
Ballet Shoe Workshop & Break Dance 
Workshops:  Alison Law        01440 707465 
 
Hundon Cinema  Melody Gosling                      787828 
 
Hundon Harmony  Singing Group                     786369 
 
Hundon Wine Club  Chris Burford             786248 
 
Badminton: Melody Gosling              787828 
 
Fun Kurling (Tues.) : Margaret Blackwell        01440820795 
 
Pilates:  Coco     07377 380845 
 
Tai Chi: Martin Fayers 07949 850810 01449 736455 
 
Hundon Craft Group:  Rosalyn     787888 
Sandra 786410 or Beryl  786727. 

Neighbourhood Watch -  Bob Steel     786303 
Hundon PCC:  - Margaret Langridge (treasurer) 786629 

Hundon Parish Council Clerk 
 
Hundon  Parish Council: Contact: Phil Impey           787850 
 
Allotments enquiries—Sarah Upson   786668  

Hundon Golf Society—Mark Wray   707196 

MP: Matthew Hancock 0207 2197186  or 01638 576 692 

 

Borough & County  Councillor—Mary Evans 07970 187864 

Crimestoppers     0800 555 111 

 

Local Services …. 

Dustbin  Collection:  

Monday –  Brockley Green, Barnadiston Road, Chimney 
Street and Mary Lane 
Tuesday – Rest of Village 

Contact information -  

West Suffolk Council  
Waste Management    01638 719284            01284 757320 
 
Suffolk County Council (all depts.)  0345 6066067  
 
British Gas               0845 6091122 

Southern Electricity    0845 7444555 

Power cut      0800 3163105 

British Telecom     0800 800 150 

Anglian Water     0800 91 91 55 

Local Doctors' Surgeries  

Clare: 

Guildhall Surgery     01787 277523  

Stonehall Surgery      01787 278999 

Wickhambrook       01440 820140 

Haverhill:  

Haverhill Family Practice    01440 702010  

or        01440 703667  

Clare Pharmacy:     01787 277315 

A&E Departments:  

West Suffolk Hospital , Bury St Edmunds 01284 713000 

Addenbrooke’s Hospital, Cambridge   01223 245151 

Police              101 

NHS Direct                       111 

Samaritans             08457 90 90 90  

The Voluntary Network, 
Connecting Communities.    01638 664304 
 
Suffolk on Board Community Transport  01440 712028  

Clare Co-Op:  Mon – Sun  7am-10pm   01787 277276  

Haverhill Leisure Centre:    01440 702548 

Haverhill Arts Centre    01440 714140 

Clare Library:     01787 277702 

 
The Mobile Library Van calls at Village Hall car park  
every four weeks on Wednesday afternoons,  
2.50-3.50pm 
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 Brockley Green, Hundon, Suffolk, CO10 8TD 

Tel: 01440 786789 

 
Make a date for your diary…. 

 
 

Wednesday 25
th

 July 
2019 

 
Outspoken Theatre 

Presents 

 

Othello 
 
 

Shakespeare as ‘twas 

intended….. 

Interactive, informal & 

in the pub garden 
 

 

Tickets available soon! 
 

 

PEST CONTROL SERVICES 
Rodent & Insect Specialist 

CLUSTER FLIES, LOFT AREA, WASPS, ANTS, RATS, 

MICE, MOLES, RABBITS, DEER MANAGEMENT.  
Agricultural & Domestic 

6 & 12 month contracts available 
          Free Quotations  

 
Contact Mr. N. J. Leonard 

 Barnardiston (01440) 786963 

 Mobile: 07979 648857           

  


